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Solo |l

Talk

By: Jennifer Lee

Well, the flu bug got the best of me last weekend
causing me to miss January's autocross. :-( Therefore this
article will be based on "reliable sources". According to
my "sources" Sunday was bright and sunny with light
tradewinds. The track flowed very well with a crossover in
the middle which contributed to a lot of speed. With this
speed, making the correct braking and turning points
proved to be tricky.

January's featured club was the Porsche Club.
The Porsche contingent consisted of Sean Cripps, Mike
Cripps, Kevin Ham, John Mayers, and Ed Kemper. Ed
continued his quest to drive the marquee of the month by
borrowing John Mayers' Porsche. So we'll see if Ed can
score a Ferrari ride next month.

We would like to welcome novices Sean Cripps,
Mike Cripps, David Heard, Ronald Retuta, Gary
Duarte, and Les Vallarano to the races. Taking fastest
time of the day was Paul Schwartz in his Le Grand with
a time of 55.510.

Solo II Current Point Standings & Run-offs
eligibility. (Minimum 6 events Required)

Name # of Events Points
Richard Shimabukuro 10 94
Gary Nakata B 59
Collyer Young 8 79
Amy Lee 10 95
Darrell Wong 6 59
Jessie Weinberger 6 53
Ed Hollmann 6 52
John Pinero 8 80
Joyce Murray 5 49
Curtis Lee 10 100
Garrett Chew 10 89
Kevin Ham 8 65

Les Vallarano brought out his 1984 March Indy
Car. Negotiating the track with such a long wheelbase car
proved to be quite a challenge. He was not able to finish
his 4th run due to car trouble.

February's event will be the last chance for you
racers to get in your minimum 6 events to quality for the
March runoffs. So get out there and race, race, race !!! The
Ferrari Club will be the featured club in February. All
Ferrari Club members receive a discounted entry fee.
Please contact Lindsey Akamu at 595-3595 or Ed Kemper
at 524-0330 if you have any questions. You can also check
us out on the web at: <http:/hawaiis.com/scca>.

I would like to thank Lauren and Dane for as-
sisting at the registration table during my absence.
Thanks guys! As for next month, I'll definitely be out
there to make up for missing January's race. See you at
the races ! ! !

Name # of Events Points
CSP Dean Kawasaki 10 86
Grant Stayberg 9 78
Robert Igarashi T 58
Ken VanOrman 5 37
Eugene Van Orman 6 36
William Birgado 6 34
DSP Elliot Woo 7 66
Gary Tamura 5 50
BP Ken Matsumoto 10 100
DP Keith Greer 6 59
EP Stephen Oliberos 7 70
BM Paul Schwartz 5 50
DM Charles Lindemann 6 58
William Lindemann 6 57
EM Wesley Aihara 9 90



